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25 May 2004

Senator the Hon Paul Calvert

President of the Senate

INQUIRY INTO LEGAL AID AND ACCESS TO JUSTICE

INTERIM REPORT

Pursuant to Senate Standing Order 38(7), I present to you the interim report of the Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee on legal aid and access to justice. 

On 17 June 2003, the Senate referred the following terms of reference to the Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee for inquiry and report by 3 March 2004:

The capacity of current legal aid and access to justice arrangements to meet the community need for legal assistance, including:
(a)   the performance of current arrangements in achieving national equity and uniform access to justice across Australia, including in outer-metropolitan, regional, rural and remote areas;

(b)   the implications of current arrangements in particular types of matters, including criminal law matters, family law matters and civil law matters; and
(c)   the impact of current arrangements on the wider community, including community legal services, pro bono legal services, court and tribunal services and levels of self-representation.

On 2 March, the Senate agreed to extend the reporting date for this inquiry to 31 March, enabling the Committee to hold a further hearing in Canberra on 10 March. The Senate subsequently agreed on 29 March to extend the reporting date to 11 May, and again on 11 May to extend the reporting date to 26 May 2004.
The Committee has received submissions from 115 organisations and individuals. Public hearings were held in Port Augusta on 11 November 2003, Melbourne on 12 November 2003, Sydney on 13 November 2003 and Canberra on 9 February 2004 and 10 March 2004.

Due to the need to thoroughly consider the evidence it has received and to finalise its recommendations on a wide range of issues, the Committee intends to table its final report on or before 8 June 2004.

Senator the Hon Nick Bolkus
Chair
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